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GRUPO HERDEZ 

ILLEGAL PAYMENTS AND ANTI-BRIBERY POLICY 

 

As it is the responsibility of all staff to comply with policies, rules and internal regulations on 

activities, products and services in their area, as well as to comply with the provisions of 

laws and regulations issued by competent authorities; employees and any person acting on 

behalf of Grupo Herdez is strictly forbidden to grant or receive payments, gifts, concessions 

or any extralegal compensation, either monetary or in kind, in order to obtain any manner of  

advantage; therefore, the practice of bribery is unacceptable. 

We will seek to extend this mandate to our suppliers and customers, and their respective 

employees. 

In case of receiving an illegal offer by a government official, in addition to refusing to accept 

it, it will be necessary to inform the Legal Department, who will process the corresponding 

notice to the competent authorities. 

Any failure to this policy will be severely sanctioned and will be reported to the Audit 

Committee, so that the Board of Directors is informed in a timely manner about these 

situations, should they occur. 

Likewise, and to maintain the neutrality of the company in political matters, it is prohibited to 

make donations on behalf of the Company to political parties. 
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